Olmsted at Kensington

From Dr. Gruber 
The following individuals have joined or will shortly join the Olmsted staff: Anthony Eberle is our new Earth Science teacher, Natasia Johnson will fill in for Mrs. Licata-Michael, who is out on maternity leave, beginning April 9th, Alan Sessay will fill in for Mrs. Reynolds, beginning April 15th, while she is on maternity leave and Brittany Bender will fill in for Mr. Chiarilli beginning April 5th. Tiffany Canales has joined our staff as a teacher aide. Joshua Pacino has been filling in for Mr. Pullins while he is out.
NYS ELA assessments will be administered on April 3rd and 4th with make-ups scheduled on April 5 and 8th.

Wednesday April 10th is an Early Release Day. Students will be dismissed at 11:50 a.m. Thursday April 11th is a Superintendent’s Conferenec Day. Ther is no school on April 11th.

The middle school performance of Aladdin will take place on Thursday evening April 11th at 6:00 pm. Cast members are to be in school by 5:00 pm. A performance for the entire middle school as well as some students from Olmsted #64 will take place on Wednesday April 10th at 9:30 am.

Spring Recess is from April 19th through April 28th. School resumes on Monday April 29th.

Congratulations Gabby McDuffie who was named to the Western New York Athletics Top 25 All Girls Basketball team for the 2018-2019 season. Gabby will be honored on April 2nd with the rest of the TOP 25 team.
The following Owl Scientists were honored for their work at Olmsted’s recent Science Fair: 1st Place Winner - Different Chemical Reactions - Bianca Renfroe, 2nd Place Winner - What's the sweetest Sugar? - Claire Benedict, and 3rd place Winners - The Potato Battery - Nate Gorton, Charlie Stewart and, Oliver Reynolds. Thank you to Mrs. Pryor-Moncrieffe for coordinating this event.
Miquela Hunter, Mekhi Edwards, and Faria Afroz spoke at Buffalo State College to teachers from across Western New York about their writing processes from their 9th grade research projects. Teachers from Tapestry Charter, Sweet Home Middle, Health Sciences Charter, and schools in Niagara County were so impressed with how students were able to speak about their intellectual work. Thank you to Ms. Bertlesman for coordinating this event.
On March 20th a number of 8th grade students participated in Gnome Day activities at UB.
KaRynn Clouser. Adam Zdarski, Nzingha Cameron and Madeline Fitzgerald were honored at a recent Borad of Education meeting for having been accepted from over 7,000 applicants across the region the NYSSMA (New York State School Music Association) Area All State Orchestras. The students competed last May in a solo competition and were adjudicated by a NYSSMA Certified Adjudicator. This past September they then had to apply and be recommended by their teacher, Mr. Mudd, to be considered for this honor. Congratulations to the students and Mr. Mudd.
The Olmsted Booster Club Fish Fry is Friday April 12th at Macky’s Shamrock Pub, 1634 Bailey Avenue, from 3:30-6:30 pm. The meal includes fresh fish and two sides. The cost is $11.00 pre-sale (Take out only) and $12.00 at the door (Dine in or Take Out).

Olmsted Juniors recently attended a College Fair held at the Buffalo Convention Center.
Various Olmsted high school students will be traveling during Spring Recess. Some will be going to Washington, DC and others to Chicago. A third group is traveling to Peru.

Save the Date: Olmsted’s Foundation Color Run is Saturday May 19th in Delaware Park.
SAGA’s Day of Silence is Friday April 12th.

The following students had their watercolor landscapes of Buffalo and Western New York on display at Our Buffalo Landscape art show: Celestial Robins, Angelina Sutton, Kendal Kalinowski, Sean Mann, Catherine Weber, Shanti Morrisey, and Kristiana Clouser. The show was held at the U.S. Courthouse on Niagara Square. Shanti Morrisey’s artwork entitled “The Fountain at Delaware and North” placed third.
Thank you to the following seniors for planning last Friday’s PEP Rally: Rebecca Leon, Elnara Karadzhayeva, Gabe Flewellyn and Nisa Brown. Thank you to Mr. Fredo for coordinating the event. High School students had a great time!!!!
Congratulations to Isaac Murray for being named player of the Year from the Explorers Hockey Team. Also, congratulations Marciano Lamar for being named to the All-Tournament Boys Basketball Team and to Trevor Young for receiving an Honorable mention and congratulations to Eliza Conyers, Imani Burch and Francheska Tejeda for being named to the All-Tournament Girls Basketball Team.

Spring Sports have started. Parents please speak to your son/daughter about the importance of being part of a team and sticking to a commitment he/she makes to a team. Sports rely on everyone working together for the success of the whole team not making a single individual a star. Sports, in many ways, prepares individuals for a life beyond sports. Leaving, after giving a commitment, is poor preparation for the future.
